
NOTICE OF PROPOSED LAND USE CODE TEXT AMENDMENT, 
CITY COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING AND  

DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE 
Pursuant to SMC 25.05.340 and WAC 197.11.340 

 

Councilmember Tom Rasmussen is sponsoring legislation that carries out the 
second part of a two-part process that began in 2008 to protect the unique 
character of the Pike/Pine neighborhood.  Last July, City Council completed the 
first part of the project by adopting legislation that expanded the Pike/Pine 
Conservation Overlay District and strengthened its requirements.  The proposed 
legislation builds on that effort and would: 
 

1. Make additions to the existing Pike/Pine Neighborhood Design Guidelines 
to better address developments that incorporate “character structures” 
(defined as buildings that are at least 75 years old).  A new section B 
about height, bulk, and scale would be added to the current guidelines, as 
would a new section D-8 about signs.   

2. Update illustrations and examples in the Guidelines. 
3. As part of the design review process, when a character structure is 

located on a lot, require that the developer evaluate the key architectural 
elements of a character structure and provide at least one alternative 
design that would maintain those elements and the integrity of the 
character structure. 

4. Change the decision-maker from the Department of Planning and 
Development (DPD) Director to the local Design Review Board when a 
developer requests a departure from the prescribed method for 
incorporating a character structure into a new building.  

5. Allow an exception from the prohibition against internally-illuminated 
cabinet signs in the Pike/Pine Conservation Overlay District for signs that 
are no larger than three square feet.  
 

ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION 

HOW TO COMMENT 

  

City of Seattle, Department of Planning and Development 
Attn:  Andy McKim 

PO Box 34019 
Seattle WA 98124-4019 



  

 
HOW TO APPEAL 

City of Seattle 
Hearing Examiner 

PO Box 94729 
Seattle WA 98124-4729 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Council Chambers, 2nd floor 
Seattle City Hall 

600 Fourth Avenue. 
 

 

WRITTEN COMMENTS 

http://www.seattle.gov/council/city_hall_parking.pdf
mailto:david.yeaworth@seattle.gov


  

Councilmember Sally Clark 
Legislative Department 

600 Fourth Avenue Floor 2 
PO Box 34025 

Seattle, WA  98124-4025 
sally.clark@seattle.gov  

 

INFORMATION AVAILABLE 

 

mailto:sally.clark@seattle.gov
mailto:dennis.meier@seattle.gov
http://www.seattle.gov/dpd/Planning/PikePineConservationOverlayDistrict/Overview/

